Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

December 9, 2010

2:30 p.m.

Via Audioconference

Present:
Maureen Kays (Bond Schoeneck & King), President; Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System), Treasurer; Kathy Corcoran (Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute), Member-at-Large;  Penelope Klein (CLRC Liaison).
Absent:
Robert O’Boyle (Onondaga Community College), Vice President

Maureen called the meeting to order at 2:32 p.m.

· Minutes of September 22, 2010 meeting:
· The minutes were approved as written.  M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Financial Reports:
· The Finance Committee met on December 8, 2010 and reviewed the statements.  There were no questions. Jeff recommended that the reports be forwarded to the Board for approval.  M(Wooldridge)S/Approved unanimously.
· Penelope explained that if Article VII legislation is not passed by the State Legislature, then CLRC’s funding will be cut further.  There is concern from NYLA that Article VII will not be passed and the NY3Rs are discussing how to proceed.

· CLRC has been notified that it will receive the Valesky member item, and has received the first installment of $12,000.  Because of the FMAP funding cut the total will be approximately $48,500.  The funds will cover shortfalls in grants such as HLSP, MISP and RBDB, and will enable CLRC to pay for the full NewsBank subscription.

· Executive Director’s Report:
· The report was distributed prior to the meeting.  There were no questions regarding the report.
· Unfinished Business:

· Approval of Audit Statements

· In order for the finalized audit documents to be prepared and presented to the CLRC Board of Trustees at its October 2010 Board meeting, the Executive Committee was asked to approve them electronically in late September 2010.  Moved (?)/S/Approved unanimously.

· SWOT Summit Notes
· The SWOT Summit notes were distributed to the committee.  It was asked to consider them as CLRC moves into the visioning part of its new Plan of Service.
· New Business:

· Temporary Project Assistant
· Penelope asked permission to extend the temporary project assistant for another three months as she was originally asked to work until the end of December 2010.  This position is included in the budget.  The committee agreed to extend the position at least until the end of March 2011.
· Personnel Manual – Annual Review
· The only change to the Personnel Manual will be the new job description for the Assistant Director.
· RBDB
· The RBDB grant applications were approved by the Automation Committee and will be sent to the Board for approval.  As CLRC does not know what level of RBDB funding it will receive, the applications may be approved with the proviso that funding levels might change and only partial awards may be made.
· By-laws Change

· There are two proposed changes to the Bylaws:

· To allow the Board to meet by conference call.  

· To change the name of the combined DHP and Preservation Committees to the Archival Services Committee.

· The committee recommended that the changes be sent to the Board:  Moved(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

· Executive Director Search/Transition

· Two finalists for the Executive Director’s position will be interviewed at CLRC on December 14.

· Penelope will be working two days a week for the next month to assist in the transition to the new director.  

· Approval of Board agenda for December 15, 2010
· The committee approved the agenda for the upcoming Board meeting.  Kathy suggested checking that the committee name change should be a bylaws change.

· Adjournment

· The meeting was adjourned at 3:04 p.m.  Moved(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

· Date of next meeting:  February 16, 2011 at 3:00 p.m.
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